
PLOCKTON AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

HELD ON MONDAY 15 MAY 2023 

Present: Peter Mackenzie (PM), Martin Bliss (MB), Ewan Cameron (EC), Alex Fergusson (AF), 

Ian Hay (IH), Mary Gollan (MG) 

 Councillor Biz Campbell (BC) 

 Iain Turnbull NTS (IT), Michael Hay (MH), Morag Mackenzie (MM), Alex Townend 

(AT), Hugh Vowles (HV) 

Apologies: Fiona Mackenzie (FM)  

1. CHAIRPERSON’s ANNUAL REPORT 

a. During 2022-23 the PDCC successfully brought all 4 Defibrillators ( 2 in Plockton village) 1 

at Plockton High School and 1 in Duirinish under the CC supervision. A further Defib was 

added in Achnandarach. The Lucky2BeHere charity continues to assist. 

Funds were obtained from the Ward discretionary fund to support maintenance.                                                                                         

 

b.  Roads, parking and pothole problems are ongoing.  IH had done a great job bringing 

outline plans together for the possible car park extension.  To date, HC remain 

uncommitted on the way forward. 

c. Double yellow lines had been painted in the ‘keep clear’ areas and the erroneous lines 

had been painted over in the last week. 

d. The traffic/parking participation request with HC, opened in 2020, remains open with 

many unresolved issues, most notably – A Traffic Plan for Plockton.  PDCC remain 

disappointed with communication from HC in terms of accuracy, timeliness and trust 

with regard to Plockton traffic and parking. 

e. In collaboration with the Kyle and Lochalsh Community Trust, there is now a weekly bus 

service for use by the community. 

f. PDCC continues to liaise with S&LHA re housing. 

g. PDCC continues to support the Plockton fishermen in their ongoing issues with KPL. 

h. The Firework Display had been the most successful yet in terms of attendance, 

enjoyment and funding generated. 

i. Of most note this year, is the information from HC that the ‘invitation to pay’ in the card 

park had generated approx. £10K in profit. 

 

2. TREASURER’s REPORT 

MG stated that there was no treasurer’s report due to the ongoing problems with RBS in 

relation to the statements.  This problem has been highlighted in previous CC meetings but it 

hoped to be resolved soon and audited accounts will be available at the next meeting. 

 

3. DEMIT OF OFFICE BEARERS AND ELECTION OF OFFICE BEARERS 

There are community council elections due at the end of this year.  All current CC members 

agreed to remain in place and in their current roles. 

 

4. DATE OF NEXT AGM - This will be held in 2024, at a date to  be decided. 

 



 


